
On Behalf of A40 Corridor<A40corridor@Oxfordshire.gov.uk> 

Sent: Tuesday, July 1, 2025  

Subject: A40 Eynsham park and ride to Wolvercote: project update 

Dear Stakeholders, 

We are writing to inform you of a significant milestone in the A40 Eynsham park and ride to 

Wolvercote project, with the planning application submitted on Friday, 27 June 2025. 

This planning submission follows funding confirmation last October and public engagement 

(25 November 2024 to 1 January 2025). Feedback from the public engagement and 

stakeholder engagement have been considered through design development as part of the 

planning application process.  

The project is designed to build the junction to connect Eynsham park and ride to the A40, 

enabling the park and ride to become operational, and construct both eastbound and 

westbound bus lanes serving the park and ride, along with vital improvements to walking and 

cycling infrastructure along the A40 corridor. Subject to planning consent, construction is 

expected to start late 2025 or early 2026 and completed by summer 2028. 

The documents included in the planning application will be made available to the public for 

visibility via the planning portal once they have been validated by the planning authority.  

We will continue to keep you updated on the progress of the application and the project as a 

whole. 

Yours faithfully, 

Gareth Slocombe 

Programme Lead, A40 Improvements 
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